Dr. Don Carlos Peete, 4140 Cambridge, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Dons

Thanks so much for your brochure, "Rheumatic Fever: Diet as a Predisposing Factor", and also the one on "The Differential Diagnosis Between Syphilitic Heart Disease and Rheumatic Heart Disease".

Bob to digest. I am reading them avidly and will take them home to

I just came across them, having missed them in my mail.

I am sorry that I missed you Saturday. I saw Virginia Jane and looked for you, but couldn't find you.

With kindest regards to you and your good family, I

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Mr. Carl Postlethwaite, Hall Brothers, Inc., Grand Ave. at McGee and 25th, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Posty:

I took your letter to Mr. Earl Falkenstien, financial secretary of the Athletic Association, and he suggests that you get your tickets in Kansas City where you will be able to get a much better choice of seats. He had reservations here for more tickets than were sent him. He says tickets may be purchased at the Ruppert Stadium, Municipal Auditorium, and Vaughn Clothing Company, in Kansas City, Kansas.

Really, you will be in much better position to get your seats in Kansas City now than you would by waiting for us to get them and then peddle them back to you. Since the major portion of the crowd will come from Kansas City they are keeping most of the tickets there.

I talked over the phone this morning to Mr. Al Haas, in Kansas City, and he said four tickets is generally supposed to be the limit. However, I suggest you call him (Victor 6430) and you might talk him into letting you have a couple more.

14.5 年11.4 年11.4 年11.4 年11.4 年11.4 年11.4 日本11.4 日本

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.



October 23, 1944

Mr. Phog Allen Director of Athletics, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Would it be possible to secure six tickets for the Missouri - Kansas game? I have a friend or two that are anxious to see this scrap, and they wanted me to secure tickets.

Incidentally, the old alma mater distinguished herself in grand fashion last Saturday when she beat Nebraska.

With best regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

HALL BROTHERS, Inc.

Carl Postlethwaite

CAP/jb

LAWRENCE COMMUNITY CHEST, INC.

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE WREN BUILDING

LAWRENCE, KANSAS

OFFICERS

LISLE EBY, PRESIDENT
JOHN BRAND, 1ST VICE-PRESIDENT
MRS. DEAL SIX, 2ND VICE-PRESIDENT E. J. Coy, TREASURER

GEORGE HEDRICK, SECRETARY

October 25, 1944

Dr. F. C.Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Please accept my thanks and appreciation for the wonderful job accomplished as Chairman of the K.U. Division of the Community Chest- War Fund Drive.

I know that this has taken a great deal of your time during a busy period for which the community is grateful, Your talk at the breakfast was very timely, and a great inspiration to those who heard

Thanks for a fine job!

Sincerely,



October 27, 1944

Mr. Phog Allen
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Thanks very much for your nice letter of Octer 26, and the information that it contained regarding tickets for the Missouri - Kansas coming football game.

We will look over at this end, and see what we can do.

Sincerely yours,

HALL BROTHERS, Inc.

Carl Postlethwalte

CAP/jb

Mr. Fred A. Price, Manager, Medical Dental Audit Association, 3109-10 Bavid Stott Bldg., Detroit, Michigan.

Doar Fred:

Thanks very much for sending me the sport column of H. G. Salsinger in the Detroit News. I know Mr. Salsinger very well. He is a high grade gentlemen and a clean sportsman.

Yes, I would never forget you. The boys on the early teams that I coaches still silhouette in my memory very clearly. I saw LaMar Hoover in the Muehlebach Hotel last week in Kansas City. LaMar is still that fine, personable individual who believes that he is going to make his million some day. He hasn't gotten very well started but he is still optimistic.

I saw Arnett a couple of years ago and hear from him quite often from his home in Washington. I saw Cy Mason several years ago, but have lost track of him, as I have of Sample. Withro was down in Dallas when I saw him and had a fine visit with him. He is doing Eplendidly. Cub Brainard I cannot locate. Won't you write and tell me where the other boys are? Of course you knew Emil Liston had a very bad accident and he has not responded well at all from the break in his leg that he received a year ago while officiating a high school football game.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

MEDICAL-DENTAL AUDIT ASSOCIATION

1309-10 DAVID STOTT BUILDING DETROIT, MICHIGAN

FRED A. PRICE, MANAGER
FRED C. HENDERSON, ASS'T MGR.

FINANCING

CREDIT REPORTING

PHYSICIANS' BOOKKEEPING

PROFESSIONAL PRINTING

AUDITING & ADJUSTING

Oct 26 1944

Dr Phog Allen Univ of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Coach "Phog":

I am enclosing herewith a column appearing in yesterday's Detroit News. It is written by H G Salsinger, Sports Editor of that paper. I thought you might be interested in reading it as it makes reference to you.

Perhaps you dont remember me but I played under your coaching at Baker University. I was substitute forward on the old Mason-Sample forward combination. I was captain of the Baker Univ team in 1910.

I have followed with a great deal of interest the good work you have been doing at Kansas in recent years.

With best regards,

Sinderely yours

Fred A Price

FAP/S

Mr. Paul A. Parrish, Admire Rural High School, Admire, Kansas.

Dear Coach Parrish:

I am sending you the diagrams of the backboard and the shooting lanes. These are ideas that you may elaborate upon in any way that appeals to you.

"Good field - no hit", was the report made by the Cuban, Gonzales, the scout for the Cards. He is a great scout and a great card.

I assure you that I too enjoyed being with the school. And as for "Little Bill" Miller, - well, he is still "Little Bill" to me. But I still maintain I have no personal differences with him.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Admire, Kansas.
Oct 2, 1944.

Dr. F. C. Allen,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen;

In one of your sessions at the Kansas State High School Activities Association Coaching School, you stated that you would send the plans necessary for the diagramming of the backboard for shooting practice, to any one who would write to you asking for it. I believe that the increased accuracy it will bring to my boys may spell the difference between a win or a loss om numerous ocassions, since we have been somewhat like the baseball rookie that was the subject of this report from the scout," good field -- no hit".

I enjoyed your lectures in the coaching school very much, and feel that I can give my boys a better coaching job this winter.

Was glad to hear that you and "Little Bill" Miller had finally come to a complete understanding ??

Thanking you very much, I remain

Admire Rural High School,

President E. C. Pontius, University of Tulsa, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear President Pontius:

I desire to thank you for your generous hospitality extended by you and Mrs. Pontius to Mrs. Allen and me. You were very gracious, and although we could not enjoy the performance of our boys, which seriously was up to my expectations, by comparison left the enthusiasm for Kansas rather dwarfed for Kansas alumni; however, they did as well as I expected, and Coach Frnka's gentility and consideration for our boys was greatly appreciated.

I still think you are the best college football president in the United States: And Henry Frnka rates way high in my estimation as a gentleman and a coach.

Again I thank you for taking so much time from your busy life to show the Allens your unexcelled hospitality of your school and your family.

I am sending you a copy of the monthly Jayhawk Rebounds which I get out to our boys overseas. Doubtless some of your faculty are doing the same thing for the many heroic University of Tulsa boys who are giving and giving and giving.

With all good wishes and deep appreciation, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Mr. and Mrs. Elwood G. Pitzer, 701 West High Street, Springfield, Ohio.

Dear Elwood and Mrs. P.:

Congratulations on the arrival of Philip Elwood. Mrs. Allen and I both are very happy for you, and we trust that the mother and the young son are getting along famously well.

This "doc's bag" is a very clever arrangement.

Bobby Allen saw it and smiled. He just returned from Philadelphia where he obtained his M.D. degree from the medical college there. He was president of his class, and yesterday we received another letter stating that Beb had been made chairman of the 1944 alumni medical association. That is for his medical class. Bob will interne at the University of Kansas Hospitals beginning November 1. He is now taking a short rest and a deferred honeymoon. He was married in April and went back hitting the ball, as he completed his medical course of four years in three without any vacation whatsoever.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds. Some of these names may not be at all familiar to you, but anyhow it will give you the doings and activities of the University here. I write these monthly letters to the boys overseas in an effort to do something on the home front for the boys who are doing the bigger job for us overseas.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Dr. Don Carlos Peete, 4140 Cambridge, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Peete:

I was in Mr. Quigley's office this morning and Earl Falkenstien handed me an envelope which I trust is self-explanatory. Roy Hamey told Earl that you left these three one dollar bills and apparently picked up the 80¢ from your \$20.00 bill. Earl wanted to know if I would see you soon and I told him I hoped so, but I did not know exactly when. Therefore, I am mailing it to you in this envelope.

Life still keeps up a pretty strenuous tattoo for me, but I hope to be seeing you in the near future. Sometime in the not too distant future I am going to be your self-invited guest at your dinner table. I don't know when it will be, but I am counting on it.

Jean and Bob are home from Philadelphia, and Bob is looking a little thin but is getting some rest and I am sure that it will not be long until he will get back his usual zip and pep.

Mary left for Palo Alto Sunday night at 12:36. Jane is still with us and seems to be enjoying her stay at home, as we certainly are enjoying having her with us. Mit, Isabelle and Judy come over for evening dinner and we have had quite a seance in the Allen household.

Give my kindest regards to your good family. With all good wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Prentice-Hall, Inc.

EXECUTIVE OFFICES

70 Fifth Avenue, New York

In reply refer to: 10: JHC

September 18, 1944

Mr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Forrest:

Thank you for yourletter of September 11.

We appreciate very much your recommending our publication HEALTH GUIDES AND GUARDS and will certainly be glad to fill Mrs. C. T. Manley's order.

Thank you again for thinking of us.

Very truly yours,

J. H. Camlin

College Book Department

Sgt. Ernest A. Pontius, 37738973, Hdq. Detachment, 804th STR, Camp Crowder, Missouri.

Dear Ernie:

I find that I have missed a couple of days in my promise to get this letter to you, but I am sure that it will arrive in ample time.

It was good to see you Sunday.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

To Whom It May Concern:

I am happy to state that I have known Ernest A. Pontius for twenty-five years and have always found him to be a most outstanding and upright citizen of our community. He is married and has two children, and also has an aged mother who lives with him and who is dependent upon him for support.

From the time of Mr. Pontius's young manhood and to the present I have known him to take a part in all community affairs for the civic welfare. He has been a radio announcer for Station WREN for a great number of years, and at the time of his going into service he was advertising manager for the Lawrence Daily Journal-World of this city.

He enjoys the confidence and friendship of the citizens of this community. In all matters of patriotic endeavor Mr. Pontius has always been found in the foregound. He is a substantial citizen, a splendid parent, and a fine gentleman. At his age I am very sure that if the service should see fit to release him for home duty, he would fill a very important place in the life of this community.

It gives me great pleasure to write this letter testifying as to Mr. Pontius's character, worth and stability.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

August 11, 1944.

Mrs. Don Carlos Peete, 4140 Cambridge, Kansas City, Kansas

Dear Alice:

In regard to the information concerning rush week at K. U. We are inclosing a booklet in which you will be able to find out the information that is necessary for that week.

Sincerely yours,

Print the complete address in plain letters in the panel below, and your return address in the space provided on the right. Use typewriter, dark ink, or dark pencil. Faint or small writing is not suitable for photographing.

DR. F.C. ALLEN PHYSICAL EDUCATION HEPT University of KANSAS LAWRENCE, KANSAS

CAPT. JAMA A. PETTSCH BROFERS 449 ARA (DW) Bm APO. 408 90 Por wyny. 12 Jane 1885

(CENSOR'S STAMP) SEE INSTRUCTION NO. 2 (Sender's complete address above) Bad Kreuzmach Eleroma Dear Doc. Received your letter thrombing mes for the surred . In hoppy you got it o.k. Hands for the letter. I am busies than I were was during combat. Inis Bn. -5-4, Special Survices Office, altalite appair + Ince Judy advicate plus a few orther duties they heep me running. Dam cracking the Bn soft had tram and are an undefeated et present writing with "5 games under We are long our heat to put on a hig program with. med man enrugh equipment. The shortage of sighther Is han halls is the trughest thing & rowerny. We made one one Lets. I have a fine Builet had comed rustleme plus tennis court and a grand hack, and surinming part attacked.

of hubar variety. We don't know what is going to hoppin to no might but what ever it is are are rial

HAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETE ADDRESS AT TOP?

MAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETS ADDRESS AT TOP?

\$7 B. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE 1 1678 10-900400-0

DON CARLOS PEETE, M. D. SUITE 1500 RROFESSIONAL BUILDING KANSAS CITY 6, MISSOURI

August 1, 1945.

Dr. F. P.Allen, Head of The Dept. of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Friend:

Just a note to let you know that we are all enjoying your Rebound, and would be more than pleased to have that long looked forward to visit at any time. Don is now playing first base some of the time for the Newman-Fox American Legion Team. I know you would be glad to see him play so try to come down some Sunday and go to the game with us.

Hoping that your family is well,

Sincerely yours,

DCP: EG.

January 31, 1985.

Lt. Dan W. Fartner, U. S. Mavy Pre-Elight School, Iowa City, Iowa.

Dear Dan:

I am returning the short epistle from Frederic Nelson, the Associate Editor of the Saturday Evening Post. It was nice of you to write and I want to thank you for doing so. It is messages from such fellows as you to the Post and other periodicals that makes the people in charge feel that their work is appreciated.

I also acknowledge with thanks the clipping from Sec Taylor. He hit straight out, and in my opinion is a high grade sports editor. The gamblers are really on the run, and so are these boys who denied everything. Lawton Carver, the sports editor of INS in New York really took me for a ride. He said, "Who is this bumpkin, Allen . . ." and so forth. When the INS called me today I said, "Will you please write to Mr. Lawton Carver and ask him who is the bumpkin now? He really looks bad." His whole column was one defamation on me, and an hour after it was sent out as a syndicated article it was recalled by the home office, but it was printed by the San Francisco Call. And I am having a lot of fun now writing the managing editor of INS calling attention to their libelous article. I am doing it to put Mr. Carver on the hot seat, and I think I am doing a pretty good job.

I had a vine visit with fom Van Cleave last night. He was in from the Pacific and sat on our bench during the Kansas-Kansas State game, which was a hiller-diller, dingdong, wampus-cat battle. It had them swooning in the aisles. Tom paid his respects to our mutual friend, Jack Gardner, and told me that you are especially fond of him. Now cuss, if you want to, Dan!

A hundred and ten "Purple Pepsters", "Wampus Cats", and outstanding citizens came down from Manhattan. I don't know how they got here, but I think they used tractor gas. It is wonderful to live in an agricultural state-and see how they get around!

Mrs. Allen is always glad to hear from you, as are the Peetes. We talk about you a lot, and we will be hoping for the time when you can return to your nativity.

With all good wishes and appreciation, I am

Very sincerely yours,





ON Sigst: 19, 1944. WEIGHT. 74. 40%.